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June 25, 2015 
 
 
The Honorable Ed Chau 
California State Assembly 
10th & L Streets 
Sacramento, CA  95814 
 
AB 744 (CHAU) PLANNING AND ZONING: DENSITY BONUSES (AS AMENDED 
6/2/15) – OPPOSE UNLESS AMENDED 
 
Dear Assembly Member Chau:  
  
The City of Encinitas strongly maintains its position of Oppose Unless Amended 
on AB 744.  
 
First and foremost, the City of Encinitas is requesting an amendment to 
AB744 that clarifies that all rounding calculations, both on base density and 
density bonus, are determined based upon local ordinance, not on state 
law. While recent amendments rolled back Section 65915(f)(5) to existing law, the 
section of law as it is currently written is ambiguous.  
 
As such, we request that the section in question be amended to read as follows:   
 
“All density calculations resulting in fractional units shall be rounded according to 
local ordinance.” 
 
If you feel it necessary to prescribe the rounding of fractional units, we urge you to 
require that fractional units be rounded down to the nearest whole number. The 
City of Encinitas recognizes and values the need for affordable housing. But 
rounding up density calculations results only in additional market rate units, not in 
additional affordable units. Leaving the language as it is currently written 
perpetuates the ambiguity that has resulted in litigation. Therefore, while the best 
option is to clarify that rounding calculations are determined based on local 
ordinance, if the state legislators feel it necessary to prescribe how fractional units 
are rounded, the best choice is to require rounding down.  
 
Second, we are opposed to the language in AB744 exempting senior and special 
needs housing developments from minimum parking requirements if they are 
within one-half mile of a transit center. Our city has only one transit center and the 
radius the bill prescribes encompasses an area that already presents a parking 
challenge. There appears to be an assumption that seniors aged 62 or older do 
not require automobiles, or do not have visitors requiring parking.  We have 
several senior developments in our city and all of them are heavily dependent 
upon cars to meet the needs of residents and visitors.  
 
The current state density bonus law already allows developers to reduce parking 
standards  through  “waivers”  and  “concessions”.    As  such,  there is no need to 




